
The Town of Round Lake Plan Commission 
Minutes: July 27, 2011 
Town Hall  
 

1. Chairperson Kay Wilson called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
 Present were members: Denny Picchietti, Tom Kersten, Sandy 

Schara, Ben Niemann, Joe Dwyer, Pat Feldner, 
2. Approval of Agenda: passed with a motion by Sandy, second by Tom. 
3.   Approval of Minutes June 29, 2011 meeting: passed with a motion by Sandy, second 

by Ben 
4. Public recognition: Present were Gary Karns, Bill Czeskleba 
5. Public communications and info: Added brochures – From Fire Department Open 

House; Article from Sawyer Co Gazette on Rustic Road approval 
6. Discussion on Moose Lake Bridge restoration project:  
 Reviewed Town Board discussion at the regular Board meeting July 14 and special 

Board meeting on July 20 at the Bridge site. The Board considered the new parking 
area on the northeast side of the bridge and the new river access on the other side of 
the road across from the parking area. The Board will vote on this proposal at the 
next meeting.  Gary indicated that this work could begin this fall as well as placing 
signs for the Fire Dept. access area. 

 Gary asked that a plan for the native planting area be drawn up and presented to the 
Town Board at their Sept meeting. The draft plan will be drawn up by Ben for review 
at the next Plan Commission meeting. Kay will seek input from the Moose Lake 
Improvement Association and Joe will ask Jan Stapleton to include an invitation in the 
Moose Lake column for area residents to attend the meeting and provide their input. 
Commission members will contact landscape professionals and ask for their input.  All 
interested parties can call Kay. 

7. Discussion on current projects: 
 Denny – Will find out how many signs are needed and work on the coordination of 

signage for the Rustic Roads and goals relating to protecting their views. 
 Sandy – A letter outlining the Town sites available for cell towers was again sent to 

Verizon. Work on Parks and Rec goals – Bass Lake Town Supervisor, Phil Nies, will 
be asked to attend the next Town Board meeting to provide information on their park 
to gather information on developing a park/pavilion at the Town Hall. 
Pat – Has copies of fire safety info that was handed out at the Fire Department open 
house. Will develop a list of web sites links for additional fire prevention information. 
Will again request that Mike S. get photos to Kay for website update. 
Tom – Attended the Town Board meeting to discuss boat landing development, repair 
and handicap accessibility.  
Joe – Researching WI Public Trust Document as it pertains to private property rights 
goals. 
Ben – Presented a draft of a letter that will be sent to Jump River Electric Cooperative 
proposing to bury the power line at the bridge as part of the restoration project. 
Kay –Will begin work on Economic Development Goal 1, Objective 3, action 2 relating 
to sign and lighting standards.  

8. Moved by Sandy, second by Denny to adjourn at 8:20 PM. The next meeting will be 
August 31, 2011 

 
Submitted by Pat Feldner 


